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Notice of granting or refusing to grant an environmental permit

Public from: 20.12.2024
Public until: 21.12.2124

Keskkonnaamet publishes this announcement under Section 58(3) of the General Law on the
Environment (KeÜS). The Environmental Board publishes an announcement on the basis of subsection
12 (1) prim 1 of the Environmental impact assessment and Environmental Management System Act
(KeHJS)

Keskkonnaamet announces that  Osaühing FERALMET (registry code: 11524545) (address Mustamäe
tee 5, Kristiine linnaosa, Tallinn, Harju maakond, 10616) following an application for amendment OF
environmental permit No L.JÄ/333917, the company has been granted an open-ended environmental
permit No L.JÄ/333917
The treatment facility of the enterprise is located in the village of Kiltsi in the town of Haapsalu, Lääne
County, on the properties of Läänemaa jäätmejaam 1 of Läänemaa (cadastral code 67401:001:0785)
and waste Station 3 of Läänemaa (67401:001:0786). The company is involved in the collection, sorting,
preparation for re-use, dismantling, crushing, repackaging and storage of non-hazardous waste and
hazardous waste at the treatment facility. Up to 68,207 tonnes of waste are planned to be handled per
year at the treatment facility. At the same time, up to 5518,675 tonnes of waste is stored at the treatment
facility. Waste management takes place in buildings and outdoor sites located at the treatment facility. 
 
The administrative act and other relevant documents are available at In the offices of the Environmental
Board all over Estonia. Contact person Tambet Tamm (5334 5640, tambet.tamm@keskkonnaamet.ee).

In digital format, the documents are available at https://kotkas.envir.ee/menetlus/M-128745 in the
Environmental Decisions information System of the Environmental Board. 
The Environmental Board has issued an ex ante assessment in which it finds that the planned activities
do not have significant environmental impact and therefore initiation of an environmental impact
assessment is not necessary for the following reasons:
1. There are no Natura 2000 network sites in the company's territory and its impact area. Consequently, it
is conceivable that the activities envisaged by the undertaking, alone or in combination with other
activities, could have an adverse effect on the protected species and habitats of Natura 2000 sites. There
are also no other protected natural objects, so there is no effect on them either.
2. The planned activities of the enterprise do not involve significant environmental impacts on water or
ambient air, nor do they exceed the limits for noise and air pollution, no vibration. The activity does not
interact with other activities.
3. The proposed action will not have an impact on human health, well-being and property, as well as
emergency situations or major accidents.
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